Mrs. Wm. G. Nelson, 558 Philip Ave., Detroit, Michigan.

Dear Mrs. Nelson:

I want to thank you so much for your good letter of December 31 in which you enclosed the clipping from the Detroit News. I had not seen the Detroit paper but we had seen some of the others that carried the general news.

I do thank you for your trouble, and above all I want to take this means of expressing our gratitude when you entertained our boys in your home. They came back beaming and said they had never had as much fun as they had at your fine party. It is such incidents as these that live long in the memory of young Jayhawkers. The boys all wrote a log of their trip and your name is mentioned several times in the accounts of their fine travels.

Again thanking you for your generosity and kindness, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH